SESSION OF 2007

CONFERENCE COMMITTEE REPORT BRIEF
HOUSE BILL NO. 2283

As Agreed to April 2, 2007

Brief*

HB 2283 amends the law regarding security interests in
vehicles and manufactured homes to clarify that a security
interest is perfected in a vehicle when the surrendered title has
been delivered and the application has been submitted, with the
required fee, to the Division of Motor Vehicles.

Conference Committee Action

The Conference Committee agreed to the version of the
bill that cures the conflict in KSA 8-135.

Background

Kathy Olsen, Kansas Bankers Association; Matthew
Goddard, Heartland Community Bankers Association; Martha
Neu Smith, Executive Director, Kansas Manufactured Housing
Association; and Jerel Wright, Kansas Credit Union
Association, appeared in support of the bill in the House
Committee on Judiciary.

Kathy Olsen, Kansas Bankers Association, and Matthew
Goddard, Heartland Community Bankers Association, appeared
in support of the bill in the Senate Committee on Judiciary.
Martha Neu Smith provided written testimony in support of the
bill.

*Conference committee report briefs are prepared by the Legislative
Research Department and do not express legislative intent. No
summary is prepared when the report is an agreement to disagree.
Conference committee report briefs may be accessed on the Internet
at http://lwww.kslegislature.org/kird



The Senate Committee amended the bill to clarify
language to make it consistent with the Uniform Commercial
Code provisions.

The fiscal note indicates there would be no fiscal effect on
the operations of the Department of Revenue.
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